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2019 

Officers and Board members 

 President 
  Ron Herman 

 Vice President 
  Steve Heinemann 

 Treasurer 
  Jim Young 

 Secretary 
  Sarah Ksicinski 

 Board Members 
  Nic Gengler 
  Bob Schumann 
  Mark Steffen 
  Dennis Wagner 
  Arthur Zimmerla 
 

 Newsletter Editor / Board Member at Large 
  Bob Merner 

 Webmaster Coordinator 
  Steve Heinemann 

 

 

 Facebook Coordinator 
  Sarah Ksicinski 
 

 

 

Membership Dues 

Membership dues are $40.00 per year. Dues are due on 
February 15 of each year. Members receive a 50% discount 
on dues by working a minimum 4 hours for the club 
throughout the year. Members who have not paid their 
dues by the due date will not receive credit for hours 
worked and will have their name removed from the club 
roster. 

Club Meetings 

The club membership meets at 7:30pm the second Monday 
of the month at Foxx View Lanes in Waukesha. 

The Board meets 45 minutes prior to the member meeting. 

Spark and Sputter 

The club newsletter, Spark and Sputter, is published 6 times 
per year on the even numbered months. The deadline for 
articles and pictures for the newsletter is 2 weeks prior to 
the newsletter being published. Send items to be published 
in the newsletter to Bob Merner at romer512@gmail.com 

waukeshaoldcarclub .org 

This is the story of how and why I purchased my 1956 

Chevrolet Belair 2 door hardtop. As most of you know I have 

been treated for Pancreatic cancer over the last two years. 

My journey started in Sept of 2016 and I will not bore you 

with all the details of my treatment. However I am happy to 

say, my Doctor has told me that I do not have any cancer in 

my body and for that I am very thankful to the lord above.  

The long-term members of the club may remember that I 

had a 1956 Chevrolet Nomad in the late 80s. I purchased 

that car from Tony Dicks, and I kept the car for about 10 

years. In a very weak moment I sold the car to Lenny Litt. So, 

for many years, I did not have an OLD car, but I still had my 

2000 Corvette. Donna and I discussed me buying another 

1955 or 1956 Chevrolet and since I was recovering from 

cancer surgery she agreed with the purchase. I knew that 

Bob Boehnen had a 1956 Chevrolet. In fact, Bob and I went 

on one of the Hot Rod Power Tours with the car. Bob told 

me years ago that he would sell the car to me. I approached 

him and bought the car. The Belair is a 2-door hardtop in 

triple black. It is powered by a Ram Jet 350 crate motor with 

a 4L60 transmission. In addition, it has power windows disc 

brakes, power steering and air conditioning. My plans for the 

car, include upgrading the steering to rack and pinion, 

change the steering column to tilt with the smaller diameter 

stock looking steering wheel, change out the wheels and 

tires and a few other things. And of course, Donna has made 

me promise to drive it more. 
Jim 
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Waukesha Old Car Club Membership Meeting December 10, 2018 

 

The meeting was called to order with 40 members present.  

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Officers and Board members were introduced.  

 

President’s Report:  Ron Herman announced that there will be an election for Vice President and Treasurer as well 
as all five board members at the meeting. Steve Heinemann accepted the nomination to remain as Vice President 
and Jim Young accepted the nomination to remain as Treasurer. There were no other nominations for those offices, 
therefore an election was not required. The floor was opened for nominations for five board members. Nic Gengler, 
Bob Schumann and Mark Steffern accepted nominations to remain of the board. Jim Haas and Jerry Oesteriech 
declined. Filling those positions will be Dennis Wagner and Arthur Zimmerla. 

Vice President’s Report:  Steve Heinemann gave a report on the Waukesha Christmas Parade and that he is 
collecting dues for 2019. The 40 year member pins have been ordered. 

Treasurer’s Report:  Jim Young gave a treasurer’s report for November. The club finally has received a final food 
invoice for the car show and that bill has been paid. 

Secretary’s Report:  Mel Stark read the minutes from the November meeting. The minutes were approved as read. 
Mel announced that after 19 years as being Secretary he is stepping down. Ron Herman asked for a volunteer to 
take his position. Sara Ksicinski volunteered. 

Committee Reports 

Sunshine Committee:  had nothing to report. 

Car Show Registration Form:  Jerry Congemi and Wes Sodemann are working on updating the classes of vehicles on 
the car show flyer. 

My Garage:  Jim Young (2) has organized a My Garage at Gillette’s Collision Center on Pine Hollow Court in 
Waukesha. It will be held from 9am to noon on January 19. There will be the customary coffee and donuts. 

Member Appreciation Dinner  Al Schultz has volunteered to be the chairman for the dinner. Watch your newsletter 
and email for information as to the date and location 

New Business 

There was a request from a minor child during the car show who inquired about joining the Club. Because this is not 
addressed in the by-laws the Officers and Board will have to meet and discuss this. Once it is finalized, it will be 
brought to the membership if a by-law amendment is required. 
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On January 19 approximately 30 members of the Waukesha Old Car Club participated in an open 

house at Gillette’s Collision Center. Todd Gillette talked to the members about different materials 

used and all the electronics in the new cars. He said that they are basically a computer on wheels. The 

technology today allows the vehicle to communicate with the factory and first responders when an 

impact or collision occurs. To repair these vehicles it is not just a matter of hanging new parts. All the 

sensors and cameras have to be aligned and calibrated for the vehicle to function correctly and safely. 

When they take a damaged vehicle into their shop they have a defined procedure that is followed. 

The entire vehicle is disassembled and inspected. Parts are identified as whether they can be reused 

or replaced. The car is measured using a computer and laser to identify structural damage. When the 

repair is complete the vehicle is tested to insure that it will function safely and as it did before it was 

damaged. They are one of a handful of shops in the area that are certified to repair aluminum bodies. 
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Vehicles are inspected using a computer and laser 

 to identify hidden structural damage 

They have a totally enclosed booth for sanding aluminum 

bodies, which allows all the dust to be captured. 
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Waukesha Old Car Club Membership Meeting January 14, 2019 

 

The meeting was called to order. 

The meeting began with the Pledge of Allegiance. 

Officers and Board members were introduced.  

The club welcomed new members, Drew Patterson and David Scott. 

President’s Report:  Ron Herman had no report. 

Vice President’s Report:  Steve Heinemann reported that there will be a My Garage at Gillette Collision Center in 
Waukesha on January 19. It will be held from 9am-noon. Coffee and donuts will be provided. 

Treasurer’s Report:  In Jim Young’s absence the President gave the Treasurer’s report. The report was approved as 
presented. 

Secretary’s Report:  Sarah Ksicinski read the minutes from the December meeting. The minutes were approved as 
read. 

 

Committee Reports 

Sunshine Committee:   had nothing to report. 

My Garage:  Tom Garibaldi and Jim Young (2) have planned a My Garage on January 19 at Gillettes Collision Center 
in Waukesha. Todd Gillette will give a talk on how the collision business has changed and give a tour of his facility. 

Appreciation Banquet:  Al Schultz and Victor Perugini are working on plans for the 2019 Appreciation Banquet. 
Tentative plans are that it will be March 17 at Tuscan Hall on Delafield Street in Waukesha. 

Frame Park Car Show:  The date of the Car Show is August 11. This is the only fundraiser for the club and everyone's 
help is appreciated.  

We have been told that Elrey and the Nightbeats have retired and will not be performing any longer. The club is 
looking for another local band the take their place. We sincerely thank Elrey and all the band members for the many 
years that they have supported or club with their performances at the car show. 

Jerry Congemi and Wes Sodemann have completed the updates of the classes for the car show registration form. 
The 2019 flyer will be printed and available at the April meeting. 

 

 

 
Please review your information in the current roster. 

Submit any changes to the Vice President. 

No changes will be made after February 15 

Dues must be current by February 15 

or name will be dropped from roster 
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Foxx View Lanes 
 

2440 Sunset Drive 

Waukesha, WI 53189 
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KILPATRICK 
ENGINE AND TRANSMISSION INC. 

James C. Kilpatrick 

President 

2901 Badger Drive   262-549-1968 

Waukesha, WI 53188           Fax 262-549-5158 
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FOR SALE:   2004 Jeep Wrangler parts, (TJ) 

Winch bracket for 2” hitch, $50.00 

Soft top with windows and frames, $600.00 

Front hitch, $50.00 

Front stabilizer bar with quick disconnects, $85.00 

Rear door holder, $25.00 

2003 Suzuki XL7 class III hitch and wiring, Curt #03517 $25.00 

Trailer ramps 1000 lbs. maximum capacity  $40.00 

1976 BURNETT BUTTERFLY SAILBOAT   EXCELLENT CONDITION 

INCLUDES: TRAILER W/SPARE TIRE,  TONGUE DOLLY,  MAST HEAD 

FLY,  BOOMVANE,  DAGGER BOARD SNUBBER,  HARKEN RATCHET 

BLOCK.  PRICE $1100.00 

Contact Jerry Oesterreich @262-691-9595 or 262-352-9349 

FOR SALE:  Rotisserie for car bodies asking $1,000.00  

Contact Roy Rathke at 262-544-0023 

FOR SALE:  Complete cutting torch set, includes 48” tall oxy-

gen cylinder, 24” tall acetylene cylinder, Cart, Goggles, Gaug-

es, Hoses, Striker, and Cutting torch.  1 horsepower air com-

pressor with tank,  (4) 5 gallon gas cans, (like new)  (1) 5 gal-

lon kerosene can (like new)  (2) Industrial type fans with 

guards, one 24” and one 18” pole or wall mount.  5000 watt, 

6000 watt peak King generator, 13 hp engine, 120 and 240 

outlets.  24 inch, two stage snowblower with electric start  

Motorcycle hauling trailer  Many chain saws 

Prices are negotiable, Contact Al Schultz @ 262-968-3517. 

FOR SALE:  

 

Hand made gift items 

For more information 

Contact Susie Sydor 

262-707-1064 

 

Your Car Can Be 

  The Spark and Sputter Feature Car 

Would like to have your special vehicle featured  

in the club newsletter and on the club website  

Contact Bob Merner @ 262/549/0748 

romer512@gmail.com for more information 

FOR SALE:  

OEM Honda FIT Alloy 
wheels  / Set of four 
16 inch rims with air 
valves/TPS / 4 lugs 
Will work on a "Fit" 
2015,1016, 2017,2018. 
Like New Asking $800 
Contact: 
Pete Chojnacki 
@414-687-7303 
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FOR SALE:   Miscellaneous Jeep parts,  door handle,  windshield 

wiper setup,  carburetors,  some SBC parts,  kit to install V-8 into 

Jeep,  adjustable seat kit,  plastic wire loom  

Contact Bruce Larson @262-853-0138 for pricing and availability 

 

FOR SALE: 1947 Maytag 72/2 cylinder engine runs good 

$150.00,  1947 Briggs and Stratton engine runs, $100.00,   

Honda GC160 engine fixed RPM, 7/8 straight shaft. $65.00  

Contact Bob Merner @ 262-549-0748 

FOR SALE: Enough body parts to assemble a 1934 Chevy DB 
cab, with some extra parts + windshield frame, radiator 
shell / bottom, hood, cowl, roof, rear panels, headlight 
pods, some trim parts, doors, rather rough-looking bottom 
rust, one spoke wheel. Offer your best price. 
Contact Jim Stein, Sussex, WI. @ 262-246-6868. 

FOR SALE: 1931 Ford Model A Tudor. Running/Driving Hot 
Rod Project with stock drive train. Has a four-inch drop 
tube axle with hydraulic drum brakes in the front.  Convert-
ed to 12-volt positive ground.  All steel body with NO rust 
and NO bondo. Good glass. 16 inch Ford wire wheels with 
wide whites. The car has a clear Wisconsin Title in my 
name. Asking $8,450.00 O.B.O. MOTIVATED SELLER  
Ask for Dennis 262-719-5188 

 Member Appreciation and Awards 

 Banquet 

Members eligible to a receive pin at this years banquet   

Bob and Nancy Kelly  35 years 

Dave Nason    35 years 

Dale and Becky Schneider 35 years 

 

Allen Schultz   25 years 

 

John and Renee Carini  20 years 

Dan and Shari Eilbes  20 years 

Tom and Jenny Garibaldi Jr 20 years 

Kory and Michelle King  20 years 

Joel and Missi Parson  20 years 

Dean Hammer   15 years 

Mike and Annette Weber  15 years 

 

Phil and Kathleen Jones  10 years 

Gregg and Joy Miller  10 years 

Bob and Margaret Schumann 10 years 

 

Mike and Sue Brand  5 years 

William and Kathleen Steele 5 years 

Mark and Cindy Steffen  5 years 
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PO Box 645 

Waukesha, WI 53187 

 February 11 

7:30pm Membership Meeting 

Board meets prior to the membership meeting. 

 February 22-24 

Milwaukee World of Wheels 

 February 24 

Indoor Swap Meet Washington Co Fairgrounds. 

 March 11 

7:30pm Membership Meeting 

Board meets prior to the membership meeting. 

 March 17 

Appreciation Banquet  

Touscan Hall, Waukesha   (tentative) 

 


